Radnor Township Board of Health Meeting Minutes Dec 16, 2019

Board of Health Members Present: Linda Schanne Kathy Durr, Charles Wheeler, Jane Carabasi, David Simmons, Lisa Hamaker, Joan Capuzzi

BOC Liaison: John Nagle

Radnor Township School District Liaison:

Radnor Township Health Officer: Marie Carbonara

Health Inspector:

Student Reps: Aanchalika Chauhan, Lean Monty

BOC members Absent: Amit Khanna, Lisa Hamaker

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

- I. Nov 2019 minutes were approved, with one change.
- II. Commissioner Nagle was acknowledged for his years of service to the BOH. He is ending his term on the BOC, with this Dec BOH meeting as his last with us. His service with us will be missed.
- III. Health officers report posted to website. Marie is working on a plan of "who to call", if services are needed for the elderly living in poor conditions. Successful Santa Delivery of presents with over >1,000 delivered on 12/14.

IV. Old Business:

- a. Discussed adding vaping ban to the Radnor Clean indoor act. Recommend adding a definition change of language to current act to include vaping devices.
- b. Student projects are in draft form. Survey questions need review by school officials. They reviews will occur after winter break by Administration and guidance staff at RHS.

V. New Business:

A. Rosemary Hall from the League of Women Voters, gave a presentation from the Public Health Committee of the LWV. The consensus study was drafted to propose forming a Delaware County Health Department. Study began in 2007 with current activity of holding public forums to discuss study. The upcoming dates for public forums are posted on the Radnor Township and Delaware County websites. The LWV would like the BOH to support the John Hopkins report from 2010 and supporting Delaware County to perform a feasibility study.

Announcements – Flu vaccination, it not too late to receive the Flu vaccine.

Public Participation:

Sara Pilling reviewed the need to baseline data for the Radnor Ready for 100 project. Kathy Wright commented on the surrounding area hospitals need for data sharing throughout Delaware county.

Adjournment at 6:23 pm, please join next Board of Health meeting: Tuesday January 21, at 5:30 pm.